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REPORT OF THE COLLINGHAM PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL 2021

The membership of the Collingham PCC s :

Rev Mandy Cartwright

Churchwardens - Nick Narracott, Marie Cobb and Phil Cartwright.  Treasurer- Joy Ward,
Secretary - Marion Collins. Representatives on the Deanery Syncd - Ann Platt and Marylyn
Rayner. Members Martin Anderson, Ronwen Kirk, Bill Wilson, John Wilson and Andrew Wallis.

The PCC operates through a number of commitiees and officers:”

Standing Committee can fransact business between meetings and comprises the Rector,
churchwardens, treasurer and secretary.

Finance Committee reviews the stewardship of money through giving schemes and reviews
the churches invesimenis

Buildings Committee monitors the state of the church buildings and prioritises work requiring
to be deone.

Charitable Giving Committee reviews the churches giving to charity suggests the charities to
support.

Social Committee organises social and fund - raising events particularly with regard to catering.
Prayer and Worship - representatives are on the East Trent Group Commitiee which plans the
services for the group.

Churches Together in Collingham - there are three representatives on this committee which
plans the United Services with the Methodist Church and Barbara Gough, one of our members
is the minute secretary.

Fleet Magazine Committee - we have representatives on this committee

Safeguarding Officer - we need our own representative to take on this role. The Rector is
overseeing it at present.

Church Attendance - this report covers only 6 months since our last A P C M. Our churches
have been closed for worship for most of this time due to the coronavirus and so we have only a
record of the services we have been able to begin to hold in churches recently. The attendance
has been considerably less than usual but is already increasing.

P C C meetings - we have held three meetings since our last APCM and these have all been
via Zoom.

Review since the APCM in October 2020.
We have not had any services in churches until recently and these are sitill only allowed within

the required guidelines. We cannot yet sing in church but on Easter Day at St John the Baptist
we went outside to sing the first and last hymns.

We have had our churches open at specified times for private prayer.

We are so very grateful to Revd Mandy for all she has done for us during these many lockdown
months. She has recorded a Holy Communion service from one of the churches in the group
each weekend that we can watch at home on the Sunday.
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On Sunday and Wednesday each week Mandy has zoomed Evening Prayer.

We have been unable to hold Noisy Worship services in our usual pattern. We have provided
an alternative at Christmas and Easter and there is detail about these events in Ann Speeds
Noisy Worship report. We have made a contact with Pre School who made decorations for a
tree at Christmas. As mentioned already the PCC and wardens meetings have taken place via
zoom. -

We could not have our usual Carol Service at Christimas but John and Jane Wilson invited us to
drive in to their paddock which is next to All Saints Church and remain in their cars whilst
singing carols. We hope to have a service in the paddock for Pentecost and maybe a concert
there a little later in the year.

We were able to support Beaumond House at Christmas when they put a tree outside our
church with decorations which , for a donation, people could put on the iree.

On Mathering Sunday we were not able o be in church for the service and give a posy or plant
to all the mothers. Marie Cobb produced some Mothering Sunday cards and these were
delivered io ali the mothers on our church roll just before the day.

We have missed the services that define our church year and the sacial occasions which bring
us and the community together. So we very much hope these will return as the year
progresses.

The Fabric Reports will tell of the maintenance work carried out on both churches with All Saints
Church still with 2 lot in progress.

Alan Lyons is still contracted to cut the grass at both churches and he always makes sure the
church enfrances are looking good for weddings and funerals.

We had only one wedding at All Saints last September by special licence as the groom was
terminally ill and sadly he died a few weeks later. At St John the Bapiist there was a wedding
permitted at short notice on New Years Eve and took place in the evening.

There have been few funerals in church as they were only permitted if burial was taking place in
the churchyard.




